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Mr Chair,

My delegation thanks you for organising today’s meeting, which provides an opportunity for Member States to share their perspectives on this process. 

Unfortunately, the basis of resolution 73/304 on “Torture-Free Trade: examining the feasibility, scope and parameters for possible common international standards” on which the work of the Group of Governmental Experts is grounded, is fundamentally flawed. In 2019, Jamaica voted against the resolution. Although my delegation did not make a submission to the Group last year following the Call for Submissions, Jamaica’s position regarding the objectives of resolution 73/304 has not changed. 

My delegation remains concerned at the conflation of issues related to human rights and trade, which was undertaken without the full ventilation of possible implications in the Third Committee or the World Trade Organisation (WTO). We firmly believe that such discussions related to the formulation of international standards on trade should be kept under the purview of the WTO, which is the appropriate forum for matters pertaining to international trade. 
There are tradeable items that are dual purpose/use. Hence, the list of items could be infinite. We are, therefore, deeply concerned that outcome of this process could set the stage for the imposition of conditionalities or trade regulations on countries like Jamaica, which are heavily dependent upon trade and already facing non-tariff measures, on the basis of “human rights” concerns. Accordingly, my delegation does not support any attempt to establish new “common international standards” on international trade that may impede the flow of international trade and undermine the rules-based multilateral trading system.
Jamaica remains fully committed to principles set out in the UN Charter, the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, and the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and other international human rights instruments. Jamaica is committed to ensuring that all persons within its borders are empowered to realize their full potential through the protection of their fundamental human rights and freedoms. This is not only a feature of the rule of law, but it is recognized that these rights are at the core of the inherent dignity of persons and are an indispensable pillar of a free and democratic society. Consequently, our legal and policy framework has been developed to create an enabling environment to support Jamaica’s compliance with international human rights instruments and other obligations.
Resolution 73/304, however, unfairly includes capital punishment, and seemingly equates capital punishment to torture. It will be recalled that there is currently no international law prohibiting the use of capital punishment. Jamaica maintains that it is the sovereign right of every country to decide its own judicial and political systems, taking into account its unique history, legal traditions and national circumstances. 
In this respect, we are concerned at the unwarranted attempt to negatively target as well as modify national legal structures on capital punishment – the use for which there is no international consensus. Accordingly, my delegation does not support any action that is not aligned to our national position and legal structure.
I thank you Chair.
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